
DISTRICT 12N LIONS - PROJECT FOOD PACKING 
(Opportunity to serve your community during COVID-19 Pandemic) 

 
Tuesday, December 8, 2020: 1:00PM – 5:00 PM 
Smokies Stadium Restaurant - I-40 @ Exit 407 

 Enter on Stadium Blvd., follow the signs & look for cars/food truck 
 
The District 12N DG Team has partnered with “Operation Inasmuch” and scheduled a food packing 
project on Tuesday, December 8th in an attempt to provide ALL DISTRICT 12N CLUBS an opportunity to 
serve their communities this holiday season.  View process videos on District 12N Website Home page @ 
http://tnlions.org  
 
This project is FREE to all 12N clubs!  We will be packaging 40,000 meals of Mac and Cheese and Rice 
and Beans. Mask wearing is mandatory. “Operation Inasmuch” provides all hair nets, gloves, and 
products.    On-site training will take place on how to do each stage of the packing process.  Each club 
will be eligible to receive approx. 4.5 boxes of food or 972 meals.  Each box contains 36 meal packets 
that will feed up to a family of 6.  
 
To make this project a success, we will need volunteer help (individuals who feel safe to participate) and 
a Club Commitment to have someone pick up the club’s share of boxes on Tuesday, December 8th no 
later than 4:30 PM to distribute however the club deems appropriate (individuals, church and 
community food banks, Domestic Violence Shelters, etc).  There will be 2 shifts (1:00 PM – 3:00 PM and 
3:00 PM – 5:00 PM).  Choose one or both. No outside food or beverage may be brought in. 
 
CLUB COMMITMENT:  Commitment Deadline Monday, November 23rd 
 

 
Club Name 

Shift Time/ 
1-3 / 3-5 

# 
Volunteers 

 
Volunteer Name 

Food Only – 
Pick-up Name 

     

     

     

 
Send commitment information to: 1st VDG Paulette Bailey at ladipee@gmail.com or  
call 423-371-9738.  For other information contact DG Millie Burke at gebgem@snet.net or call 860-912-
4171 or 2nd VDG Rich Wilson at richwilson2011@yahoo.com or call 865-321-0903. 
 
Important Note:   Boxes of food MUST BE picked up on Tuesday, December 8th by 4:30 PM at the latest 
– provide the name and phone number of the individual that will be picking up the food. 
 
We realize the seriousness of the COVID pandemic and we are not asking anyone to do anything they 
are uncomfortable with. It is perfectly okay if you are only comfortable picking up food as we want to 
get it out to people in need.   There are many of our communities in desperate need of food and this is 
our opportunity to SERVE. 
 
Thank you in advance for your help! 
 
Yours in Lionism – the District 12N DG Team (Rev. 11/6/2020). 
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